








March 4, 2023

Congressman Tom Emmer
Minnesota’s 6th Congressional District
9201 Quaday Ave. NE
Suite 206
Otsego, MN 55330

Dear Congressman Emmer,

As the Kanabec County Commissioner for District Two, I am pleased to support the Foley to
Mora Highway 23 Feasibility Study for consideration of funding in the 2023 Community Project
Funding solicitation. Highway 23 connects the municipalities across our county, and further
connects us to US Highways 169 and 10, and I-35. I understand that this feasibility study is a
high priority need to address the many severe and fatal crashes on this trunk highway route.

Highway 23 is essential to my community's connection to economic, education, and leisure
opportunities. It is also a critical connector to medical and dental care for many residents,
including veterans who access care at the St. Cloud VA Healthcare System.

For the reasons above, I reiterate the importance of this project for District Two as well as the
rest of Kanabec County. With the requested funds, the Study would provide the information
needed to further develop priority projects for the Highway. I commend the Highway 23
Coalition’s efforts in planning for and pursuing funding to implement such beneficial regional
investments and I look forward to providing continued support.

Sincerely,

Alison Holland
Kanabec County Commissioner, District Two
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January 1 7, 2023 

Mike Ginnaty, District Engineer 

MNDOT District 3 

7694 Industrial Park Road 

Baxter, MN 56425-8096 

via email only 

mike.ginnaty@state.mn.us 

Dear District Engineer Ginnaty: 

I am writing on behalf of the Pine County Board of Commissioners who have approved 

this letter of support for a "4-Lane Feasibility Study" of Trunk Highway 23 from Foley to Mora. 

Pine County is a member of the Highway 23 Coalition. As a member, we urge MNDOT 

to continue eliminating the two-lane gaps in TH 23. Safety is our first concern. The two-lane 

segment from Foley to Mora has numerous intersections and driveway entrances. Passing slow­ 

moving vehicles is challenging and dangerous. A four-lane highway will help to ensure a more 

efficient movement of people and commerce through the corridor and we look forward to 

continuing progress from Mora to Hinckley. 

Our coalition is over 100 members strong and counts among its membership 62 

businesses, 15 cities and 12 counties along the corridor. We appreciate the support of MNDOT 

over the years to address the safety and mobility needs of the TH 23 corridor. We stand ready to 

advocate for necessary funding as a partner with MNDOT. 

Sincerely, zyxwvutsrqponmlkjihgfedcbaZYXWVUTSRQPONMLKJIHGFEDCBA

-" Terry Lovgren, · 

Pine County Board of Commissioners 

TL/dg 
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